
City of Phoenix 
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 

To: Ginger Spencer 
Deputy City Manager 

From: Alan Stephenson 
Planning and Development Director 

Date: December 29, 2021 

Subject: CONTINUANCE OF ITEM 104 ON THE JANUARY 5, 2022 FORMAL AGENDA -
CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS -APPEAL OF HISTORIC 
PRESERVATION COMMISSION'S DECISION ON CERTIFICATE OF 
APPROPRIATENESS APPLICATION HPCA 2100117 -309 WEST MONTE 
VISTA ROAD IN THE WILLO HISTORIC DISTRICT 

Item 104, is a request for Certificate of Appropriateness -Appeal of Historic Preservation 
Commission's Decision on Certificate of Appropriateness Application HPCA 2100117 - 
309 West Monte Vista Road in the Willo Historic District. 

This request is to continue the item to January 26, 2022. The applicant has requested a 
continuance due to a family illness. Staff recommends this case be continued to the 
January 26, 2022 City Council Formal meeting. 


